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              SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Email swinefleetparishcouncil@gmail.com

Dear Councillor                                                                                                               18th March 2025
	
You are summoned to attend the next meeting of Swinefleet Parish Council to be held on Tuesday 18th March 2025 at 7.00pm at Swinefleet village hall.

The official parish council meeting will commence at 7.10pm. Prior to this at 7.00pm any members of the public attending the meeting may be given (at the chairman’s discretion) a combined ten-minute time slot to address the councillors on any items of concern or interest. After this period the public are welcome to stay for the full parish council meeting but CANNOT speak nor offer advice/opinion on any matter. This public participation item is NOT part of the formal parish council meeting and as such there are no rights to record this part of the meeting in any way.

1 Member of the public was in attendance and made the following comments regarding the planning application in Ousefleet:
· The member of the public is a resident of Ousefleet however their child attends Swinefleet primary school.
· The new application no longer has accommodation meaning that there will be an increase in traffic heading through the villages.
· The proposed plans are to have 3 events a week.
· This project will affect all the surrounding villages.
· The last bus is at 6:30pm which could lead to an increase in drink drivers.
· The consultee period ends on the 24th of March for consultees and the 2nd of April for the public.

WHERE PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS ARE ON THE AGENDA. PUBLIC TO LEAVE THE MEETING.

AGENDA

2433 1. Declarations of interest on agenda items. (To be given at meeting and minuted)

Cllr M Allport- Planning letter from the Ousefleet action group.

   
2434 2. Apologies for absence (must be made to the clerk prior to the meeting date)
 Cllr Wilson absent,  In attendance councillors Blackburn (GB), Allport (MP),  Harteveld (DH), Hirst (PH), Simms (CS), Thompson (BT) Cllr Burkhill (HB) Cllr Buttery (AB)
    
2435 3. To approve the minutes of the parish council meeting 18/02/2025 (chairman to sign)
Approved

2436 4. Ongoing issues.
 
A. Play area inspection report –Cllr C Wilson informed the council that there was not much litter however the shrubs that have been planted have been mowed.
B. Fisk walk access- An email was sent by the previous clerk, and a response has been received from the street scene. The council could erect signage to prevent the banned turn manoeuvre or alternatively the council could revoke the order to allow the manoeuvre to take place. The council asked the clerk to reply to the email asking for the council to revoke the order to allow the manoeuvre to take place
C. Village tidy project – The council have asked the clerk to respond to Seans email thanking him for his efforts and inform him that the council are looking to organise a community village tidy project.

2437 5. Planning applications and decisions.

Letter from the Ousefleet action group regarding the plans at the White house piggeries Ousefleet.

The following comments were made by the council:

This application will affect Ousefleet residents’ lives.
The letter that was received was quite forceful and abrupt.
In the letter it states that there was a car crash. This is an error as the crash was in Reedness.
Looking at the planning portal there seems to be as many letters of support as there is objections.

Liz Sargeantson informed the council that herself and C Fox could call it to council. L Sargeantson also suggested that this application could affect residents of Swinefleet with a potential increase of cars coming through the village.

The council asked the clerk to respond to the Ousefleet action group and to contact East Riding of Yorkshire council asking to be consulted on the application.

2438 6. Correspondence received, and issues raised by councillors.
1. Litter picking issues raised from village tidy survey.- The council are looking at organising a community litter pick group.
2. Emergency response form- The clerk is to look at the form.
3. VE Day celebrations response – Cllr C Wilson read out a letter from the Swinefleet gala committee who would like for the the council to apply for the £500 VE / VJ day grant to help put on a celebration for the village. The clerk is to apply for the funding.
4. Goole Hospital – Cllr D Harteveld gave the following update regarding Goole hospital:
· There are activities arranged surrounding Goole hospital.
· Feedback has been given from the nurses that work at Goole hospital.
· There has been a systematic removal of activities and services from the hospital.
· There are proposed plans from the trust and ICB.
· S Cox and A Handley have been contacted who may be able to influence.
· Bartholomew medical group wont transfer patients to Goole hospital.
· There is a proposed protest march on the 13th of April.
· It was proposed to have parish and fundraising events.
· A presentation has been put together by the action group.

Cllr D Harteveld is to give a update on proceedings each month.

The parish council could possibly support later.


5. Appointment of new clerk- Cllr C Wilson welcomed the new clerk to the role.
      
      
2439 7. Ward Councillors report.




Cllrs Fox/Sargeantson to speak (if in attendance)- both been emailed, Liz Sargeantson has replied to confirm attendance.
Liz Sargeantson provided information about the possibility of a village walk about with the deputy police and crime commissioner and possibly advise about the issues regarding speeding. The council all agreed that they were happy for this to happen, and Liz Sargeantson is to organise potential dates and feed back to the parish council. 

Cllr D Harteveld is to pull comments regarding the issue of residents parking there cars on the pavement.

2440 8. Financial Matters.

A. Bank signatory updates – P Hirst is to go to Nationwide in Goole as a signature and ask for the relevant forms needed.


Cheques/BACS/DD to approve for payment.

Burial Clerk monthly salary- Approved
Clerk monthly salary-- Approved
HMRC Tax/NI-- Approved
Resolution to appeal of HMRC penalty-Resolved and been withdrawn

2441 9. AOB
Cllr H Burkhill informed the council that the Incredible Edible marshlands have still not collected the wooden Christmas trees from hers.

Cllr H Burkhill then informed the council that there is a free Maasai dance at the methodist church Howden.

Finally Cllr H Burkhill informed the council also asked if it was possible for her to be allowed to split up some of the daffodils as the bunches are getting too big. All agreed and it was suggested that any left over could go in the sharing barrow.
Date of next meeting 

Tuesday 20th April 2025


James Woodcock
07/04/2025





